Crossgate Community Partnership

26th April 2010

1.Welcome and introductions

Present Desmond and Ann Evans, Mike Costello, Carole Reeves, Dick Fong, Odile Fong, Roger Cornwell, Jean Rogers, Gemma Charlton, Jackie Levitas, Alan Collinson, Nigel Martin, Janie Bickersteth

2. Apologies David Ramsden, Colin Green


3. Appointment of Chair – Desmond Evans proposed by Roger Cornwell, Seconded Janie Bickersteth

Report from chair - Visit from from Stuart Timmiss, Head of Planning, has been postponed. Mike reported on informal meeting with Stuart – he’s not able to meet with us because of the General Election, but is eager to come and will suggest times.  

[order re-arranged to suit warden]

6. Neighbourhood Warden report - working on Waddington Street to get bins to back (only problem is No 10), Flass St and Mowbray St – looking to get bigger bins to deal with black bags. Graffiti – tag called MAD all over town – not yet caught but working on it. Redhills Underpass – graffiti to be tackled . Jackie reported on long period in which students leave bins on street in the hope that they will be collected. Gemma reported that planning to create a fridge magnet calendar. Ann commented on new green waste collection – totally different date to one circulated. Colin suggested this information should be on the Council website – very difficult to find (search engine not good). Nigel commented that www.durham.gov.uk, go to My Durham  (top LHS) and enter postcode – will provide information about waste collection. Jackie commented that we need to use Feedback on Council site and suggest that there should be more than one way to access this information. Britain in Bloom here last week, went well, judges impressed by cleanliness. 

Roger reported on kids making a fire in the wood behind Byland Lodge, also vandalising Byland Lodge, called Fire and Police who were in the area, so the youngsters were apprehended and cautioned.
Mike noted that our next meeting will be after end of University term and we won’t be able to make ourselves heard about end of year rubbish. Nigel suggests we put in a plea to next AAP on Wed 12th May that issue of end of year waste needs to be addressed. Colin asked about policing in this area during holiday time – empty streets can mean that break-ins are likely. Gemma commented that six people were recently arrested. A big operation was in hand to gather information on known offenders. Nigel mentioned meeting Police and Communities Together (PACT) Thursday 29th April 7-8pm, The Lodge (Pot and Glass) – good opportunity if anyone wants to air some of these problems.  Jackie suggested that if anyone wants to get information out, should post message to Google Group.

4. The Minutes of the last meeting were approved.

5. Matters arising. (a) A Town Council item was added to the agenda. 

(b)Jean mentioned that two new signatories were needed so that with Colin Green, cheques could be processed. Jean proposed formally that Roger Cornwell and Carole Reeves be signatories with Colin Green and the motion required by the Co - Op Bank was passed.

(c) Desmond told group that Janie will not be able to be secretary from July onwards for 13 months.

 Roger suggested that one might be able to carve up the secretarial job. For general emails to the secretary, an email address that several people could deal with might serve. Roger, Jean and Desmond agreed to get together to consider how to work this out. ACTION: Come to June meeting with some resolution here
7. Correspondence with Council (a)Desmond explained that the CCP had not received replies from Simon Henig or George Garlick. Desmond proposes that we use the formal complaints procedure. Nigel suggested in addition we put down a formal question to Full Council on 12th May. One person needs to ask question. If that person is there, the answer is given directly, if not, the answer is written on DCC website. Jackie suggested that we go to the Press about this lack of response.  Janie suggested we write a letter to the Durham Times. Desmond suggests we make a formal complaint and wait to hear what happens. Roger commented that what we are wanting from the Council is a chance to discuss the change to planning laws on HMO’s and that we shouldn’t lose sight of this. Ann agreed with Roger. 
[Sequel: Janie got a reply from Simon Henig on April 29th and was asked for the secretary’s postal address by Mr. Garlick’s office. The case for complaint was therefore put on HOLD. Instead another letter to Simon Henig has been drafted.]

(b) Nigel was asked to get information on reply times and an Officers Directory. Nigel has some information on the hierarchy. Janie asked if this information was on the website and Nigel said it wasn’t. Jean suggested we had a list of services and the Heads of Service. Nigel to provide pdf file after 6th May to Jean.  Roger asked Nigel if we could have time limits for responses. General Council contact number: 03001237070 – local call rate 
8. CCP Funds Carole asked for seats for allotment (Janie not picked up – Carole to send again)

9. Reports

(i) Arts Meeting Carole and Janie seen minutes from meeting, working group set up

(ii) Wharton Park Nigel reported that Durham AAP keen to take this up, so might get some movement on this soon.

(iii) Covenant on Whinney Hill House. Mike had no more information 

10. AOB 

Town Council Nigel reported that boundary issues will be resolved first – in mid May. Once this is fixed, requests from outside the Council need to be considered. Council can decide on Town Council either because of community pressure or as part of Community Governance Review. Need to start to generate groundswell of opinion.

Nigel reported on Durham AAP and next meeting on Monday 14th June and how it should take on projects and spend money. How can it develop for the people of the area to express themselves? One of the functions of the AAP is community development but this not yet nailed down.

11. Date of next meeting  Monday 28th June
